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	Name:
	Position

	Learning Environment

Activity #
	Summary of Feedback

	B1.A Elementary, Middle, High, and C.O.


	District has provided opportunities for the local schools on classroom management techniques, such as Second Steps and Champs.  Many schools will target teachers with remedial needs in classroom behavior management skills; this has improved classroom discipline as evidenced by lowered referrals to the office.

Central Office staff has improved communications with stakeholders through home visits concerning attendance and discipline matters.  Monthly meetings occur for students with IEPs and the Behavioral Specialist works in the local schools on a monthly basis.

Title IV funds have allowed school staff to attend trainings and conferences centered on behavioral management and the District has purchased software from Safe Schools, for district wide use, on bullying, terrorism, and harassment.

	B1.B


	The following tangible tools are used for two-way communication among key stakeholders by the schools; newsletters, e-mail distributions lists, memos, meetings, open house, PowerPoint presentations, calendars, STI Home and web sites. Many schools mentioned having a school public relations person that reports information to Director of PR.  CO staff uses web sites, e-mail, home visits, phone calls, HCEC-TV and local radio, television and news media to communicate.


	B1.C
	HCEC-TV and PR director showcasing more HCS students and their quality work.  Board recognition program implemented to ensure greater attendance for recognition at board meetings.  Monthly HCS Spotlight on WQXE, PAC Kids Spotlight, School News, Arts on Main, HCS News and Views, Inside the Classroom, High School Spotlight and Bulletin Briefs are also used to celebrate student work.  In addition, many schools host award ceremonies to honor student achievement.
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	B1.D


	Many activities are in place to address the diverse needs of our student population and their diverse needs.  

According to the elementary schools, the FRCs are utilized for a variety of activities.  They partner with Title I for parent activities, which have seen an increased number of parents participating.  The FRCs are providing additional on-site therapy and small group counseling for students in need of these services.  The diverse needs of students are consistently being met by the collaborative efforts of the FRC, Counselors and other school staff.  Documentation is available through FRC logs.  The following programs and activities, which address the diverse needs of our families, are available throughout the district: Cradle Schools, GED programs, Parents in Action, Girl Power.

According to the middle schools, programs addressing the diverse needs of students and parents are being expanded as budgets and resources are identified.  

The high schools report that the YSCs have a vital role

In providing services to students and families.  NHHS- YSC is actively involved with school staff in planning and implementing the removal of barriers to learning.   This center received a State Monitoring visit during the school year and was commended for working to meet the individual needs of students.  

HCS administrators report that there is a good collaboration between the FRCs, Title I and Pre-School to work together to identify the needs of our diverse population and work together to address those needs, often through community partnerships.  

Early intervention is offered through Cradle School (FRCs), JHHS ExCEL and Preschool.   The YSCs from the feeder schools assist students at Brown Street as requested by the principal and staff.

Funding for programs including;  FRYSC, Title I and Pre-school are accounted for through MUNIS and are coded by school and function.
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	B1.F


	Elementary schools report an increase in the number and quality of programs and activities for parents.  Meadow View reports over 400 in attendance in September alone.  Creekside Elementary reports an average of 250 for Family Fun nights.  They also report a record number of volunteer hours based on their sign-in sheets.  Several schools report they have scheduled monthly activities through collaboration between, Title 1, PTA and FRYSC.  

Middle Schools also report their Title I Coordinators, YSC coordinator, Counselor and CIA have worked to coordinate effective parent activities.  

High schools report work continues on involving parents in school activities.  

HCS administrators report that many activities and information programs are made available to parents through HCE-TV.  Pre-school works in collaboration with Title 1 and FRC to have monthly parent trainings and meetings.  Parents complete a training needs assessment and future programs are planned accordingly.   All alternative programs encourage and provide parent involvement activities.  The PAC offers 1-2 multigenerational hands-on projects every season.

PAC volunteer numbers are on the increase.  Existing partnerships are strengthening and we expect the number of partnerships to double over the next 2 years.  

ESL parents attended a luncheon for international parents.  Title I staff in each school have submitted parent involvement reports for the year’s activities.

Title 1, FRYSCs, pre-school staff, ESL, Migrant, ESS

Special Ed, and Adult Ed and the schools have worked together to try to plan events and activities of quality.

Attendance and participation have increased, so these efforts will continue.  
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	B1.G

Elementary, Middle, High, and C.O.


	All elementaries reported that data disaggregation results were used to determine instructional resources allocations.  Some activities resulting from an analysis of data included ESS funds to provide assistance after school (including credit recovery, ESS funds used via a daytime waiver to provide added assistance to students, ESS funds used to hire classroom teachers as writing coaches and to fund a reading resource teacher, Health grant funds from family resource centers to remove families’ financial and resource barriers to learning, and ELT funds to supplement additional learning needs.

Central office staff reported assistance provided to CIA/GT’s and to schools directly in dissaggregation of data and utilization of data analyses to determine resource funding at the district level, including Title III and ELT funds.



	B2.A and B2.B

Elementary, Middle, High, and Central Office reports.


	· 76% of Elementary Schools report that formal and job-embedded PD sessions in this area have been offered at their schools this school year.

· 78% of Middle Schools report that trainings have been provided but more work is continuous.

· 100% of High Schools report addressing authentic assessment strategies during trainings throughout the year

· CIA/GT Teachers report on-going trainings being held with classroom teachers on a regular basis

· Central office staff members dealing with Instructional Services and Alternative Programs have participated in open-response trainings during the year.

Summary:

     All schools in the district have shown an increase in the use of authentic assessments during instruction.  Professional development offerings have supported this training and these efforts will continue.  Full Implementation but efforts will continue district wide.
All Schools report that rubrics and scoring guides are being used regularly during classroom instruction.  Principals indicate that usage is monitored during weekly walkthroughs.  CIA/GT teachers report additional trainings being provided during job embedded professional development and/or during staff meetings.  Central Office staff members dealing with Instructional Services and Alternative programs have participated in trainings dealing with the development of rubrics and scoring guides.

Summary:

    All schools are making a concerted effort to implement the use of rubrics and scoring guides during daily instruction.  Principals are monitoring usage during regularly scheduled walkthroughs.  Additional trainings will continue to be offered in this area.  Partial Implementation.


	B2.C


	· While some schools utilize student journals for reflective writing, there still does not appear to be an intentional focus on this activity.  Even in schools that utilize student journals, there still does not appear to be consistency in the monitoring of the reflective writing.

· Some of our schools at all levels appear to be much more deliberate in the use of self-reflection techniques.  All high schools discussed using some form of self-reflection regularly.  Most middle schools and elementary schools mention some aspect of self-reflection and self-evaluation being evidenced in particular classrooms in their buildings.

· Some training has been provided at some schools on the technique of self-reflection and self-evaluation.

· Some mention of Silver & Strong strategies was noted by a few schools and central office staff members but only on a limited basis.

Summary:

     The technique of self-reflection and self-evaluation appears to be an area that continues to need further work in the District.  More training needs to be provided in the consistent implementation of these strategies.  Partial Implementation.



	B2.D

Elementary, Middle, High, and Central Office reports.
	Job embedded professional development is taking place at many schools, highlighted by Silver and Strong, and Marzano’s nine strategies.  Faculty, department, and team meetings, along with “Book Talks”, have focused on areas of rubric design, analyzing student work, multiple assessments, learning styles, and differentiated instruction.

Support from the CIA/GT teachers, who model and collaborate with the local classroom teacher has been a positive as noted by walkthroughs by the principals.

At the district level preschool training is occurring quarterly on Fridays along with Kindergarten support meetings, which address instructional strategies.  HCE-TV videotapes teachers in action, “Inside the Classroom”, showcasing many of the instructional strategies implemented by the local classroom teacher, along with productions of Parent Connections.

Many comments centered on the lack of the school calendar addressing p.d. days to be dispersed sequentially through the calendar.  This would allow for job embedded p.d. to occur continually throughout the year.




